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Wednesday, February 15, 2012 
 

 

To:    The Honorable Rosalyn H. Baker 

  Chair, Senate Committee on Commerce and Consumer Protection  
 

From:  ‘Ohana Health Plan 
 

Re:   Senate Bill 2078-Relating to Professions and Occupations 
  

Hearing: Wednesday, February 15, 2012, 9:30 a.m. 

  Hawai‘i State Capitol, Room 229 
 

 

 

‘Ohana Health Plan is managed by a local team of experienced health care 

professionals who embrace cultural diversity, advocate preventative care and facilitate 

communications between members and providers.  Our philosophy is to place members and 

their families at the center of the health care continuum. 
 

‘Ohana Health Plan is offered by WellCare Health Insurance of Arizona, Inc.  WellCare 

provides managed care services exclusively for government-sponsored health care 

programs serving approximately 2.4 million Medicaid and Medicare members nationwide. 

‘Ohana has been able to take WellCare’s national experience and that of our local team to 

develop an ‘Ohana care model that addresses local members’ health care, long-term care 

and care coordination needs.   
 

We appreciate this opportunity to respectfully oppose Senate Bill 2078-Relating to 

Professions and Occupations.  The purpose of this bill is to require pharmacy benefit managers 

(PBMs) to register annually with the Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs (DCCA), 

and authorizes the DCCA to assess an annual registration fee. 

 

 While we understand the reasons behind this legislation, we cannot support it as it may 

serve as a disincentive for mainland-based PBMs to enter into contracts with local-based health 

insurance companies.  

 

 Many of Hawai‘i’s locally-based health care insurance providers with local staff choose 

to contract with PBMs in order to better manage the complex business of managing pharmacy 

benefits for their members.  Pharmacy costs account for approximately 20% of health care costs 

and therefore is an area that needs to be very carefully managed in order to better control the 

rising cost of health care.  Without state-of-the-art PBM services, Hawai`i would experience 

increased costs for the same level of care. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide these comments on this measure. 
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